Minutes

Governor’s Cabinet on Nonprofit Health and Human Services

Rate Setting Methodology Workgroup

March 26, 2012
2:00 p.m.

Connecticut Valley Hospital, Haviland Hall
Middletown, CT

Members Present: :  Co-Chairman Patrick Johnson , Co-Chairman Scott McWilliams, Cindy Butterfield, Glenn Connan, Marcie Dimenstein, Joseph Drexler, Joel Ide, Barbara Lanza, Chris LaVigne, and Barry Simon

Guests Present: Frank McCarthy
Members Absent:  Deborah Chernoff, Robert Dakers, and Judy Dowd
I. Call to Order and Comments from the Chairs

Co-chairs Johnson and McWilliams called the meeting to order at 2:15 p.m.  Pat Johnson briefed the members on a meeting of the Governor’s Cabinet on Nonprofit Health and Human Services workgroup co-chairs of Governor’s Cabinet on Nonprofit Health and Human Services with Peter DiBiassi.  He explained that the Governor continued support of the Cabinet’s mission and that the rate methodology workgroup would need to present its report to the Cabinet in June.
II. Approval of Minutes

A motion and second was made to approve the minutes from the March 8, 2012 meeting. The motion passed unanimously on a voice vote.
III. Update on UCONN Nonprofit Leadership Center Data

The group talked about errors Glenn Connan found in the calculations for Midwestern Connecticut Council on Alcoholism.  Patrick Johnson, Scott McWilliams, Cindy Butterfield and Glenn Connan agreed to meet with UCONN to better understand how the system works.
IV. Grid comparing rate setting methodologies and cost determination
Co-Chair McWilliams explained that he had received a grid from all the state agencies except the Department of Corrections and the Department of Social Services.    He advised that he would consolidate the information and send it out to group members by Friday March 30.
V. DDS Cost of Sustainability Report
Joe Drexler advised that he would send out the DDS Sustainability Report before the next meeting and talked about an analysis that the Office of Legislative Research had done about the private non-profit employees enrolled in the Husky program.
VI. The group discussed possible recommendations for the following issues:
1. How address increasing fixed costs in a flat or declining revenue environment:
a) Rebasing provider contracts to reflect current costs on a periodic basis.

b) Applying Cost of Living Adjustments (COLA) to specific line items where cost increases are outside the providers control such as fuel and health care.

c) Calculate and apply industry specific COLA.
2. Less expensive models of service
a) Joe Drexler mentioned that DDS has achieved savings in many services areas through increased reinvestment in employment services.
3. Options for reduction of administrative and/or regulatory burden on private and state agencies

a) Convert from fee for service funding to grant funding where possible to reduce administrative burden on providers and reduce state administrative expense.
b) Reduce licensing requirements for providers by accepting third party accreditation.

c) State agency periodic review of reporting requirements to ensure all information submitted by providers is used and is not duplicative of other information being collected.
VII. Adjournment

The co-chairs adjourned the meeting at 3:30.
